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ROSAMOND COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT 

NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY (NOA)/ NOTICE OF INTENT (NOi) TO ADOPT 
A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION (MND) 

In accordance with the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) and the CEQA Guidelines, 
the Rosamond Community Services District (District) has prepared a Draft Mitigated Negative 
Declaration (MND) that will identify and evaluate the environmental impacts of the Rosamond 
Community Services District Wastewater Treatment Plant Rehabilitation Project (Project).· 

Project Title: Rosamond Community Services District Wastewater Treatment Plant 
Rehabilitation Project 

Project Location: The project site is located at 1460 10th Street West, Rosamond, California, 
approximately four miles northeast of the intersection of State Route 138 and State Route 14 near 
the southeastern boundary of Kern County. 

Project Description: The expansion of the existing wastewater treatment plant from a treatment 
capacity of 0.5 million gallons per day (mgd) to 1.27 mgd by duplicating the existing Biolac/clarifier 
system, activated sludge system, secondary clarifier, and sludge drying beds. A new, larger 
Biolac/clarifier would be provided and the existing six sludge drying beds would be duplicated. 

Environmental Review and Public Comment: The circulation of the Draft Mitigated Negative 
Declaration is to encourage written public comments. Interested persons can review the MND at 
the following physical location: Rosamond Community Services District, 3179 35th Street 
West, Rosamond, CA 93560. 

You may also view and obtain the document in electronic format on the District's website at 
www.rosamondcsd.com. The public comment period on the MND closes on April 1, 2019 at 
5:00 PM. Please submit email comments to bsmith@rosamondcsd.com and direct written 
comment letters to: 

Brach Smith, Director of Public Works 
Rosamond Community Services District 
3179 35th Street West 
Rosamond, CA 93560 

Public Hearing: A public hearing regarding the proposed project is scheduled for April 10, 2019 
at 6:00 PM at the following location: 

Rosamond Community Services District 
Meeting Room of the Board of Directors 
3179 35th Street West 
Rosamond, California 

In accordance with CEQA Guidelines Section 15072(g)(5), it is hereby acknowledged that the 
project site is included on a list of hazardous materials sites compiled pursuant to Government 
Code Section 65962.5; specifically, the site is listed in the State Water Resources Control Board's 
Geotracker database due to the issuance of Waste Discharge Requirements for the existing 
WWTP by the Lahontan Regional Water Quality Control Board. 


